
Consultation on 

location for 

crossings in Killearn

To subscribe/unsubscribe to the mailing list for Update, please contact us via the website

Stirling Council has advised that funding is available this financial year to implement a joint Road Safety/Safer Routes to 

Schools Project in Killearn.  A zebra crossing is to be installed as part of this Project. The attached plan shows locations 

where crossings have been requested.  Previous discussions had suggested a preferred location for a crossing on Main 

Street in the vicinity of the former Post Office building (Location 1 on the plan ) and a number of requests have been 

received for a crossing to be installed at this location.

Additional funding has recently become available that will allow installation of a second zebra crossing.  A number of 

requests have been received from members of the community in recent years requesting the installation of zebra 

crossings on Balfron Rd., between the junction of Station Road and the Church (Locations 2 and 3 on the plan) and at the 

top of Station Road (Location 4 on the plan).  The installation of a zebra crossing at both Locations 1 and 2 would not 

result in the loss of parking as both of these sections of road are subject to double yellow lines.  Parking would be lost if 

zebra crossings were installed at Locations 3 and 4.

The Council is undertaking feasibility studies for all four locations, but would welcome feedback from the Community in 

Killearn on the suggested locations and if possible to advise on preferred locations. Any funding for the crossings would 

need to be spent by end Mar. ’22 – and an early response would be appreciated to allow design work to be undertaken 

as soon as possible.

Please email KCC c/o contactus@killearncc.org.uk with any comments – thanks for your help
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